DRAFT COPY
CITY OF REIDSVILLE
CITY COUNCIL PLANNING SESSION
OCTOBER 2, 2017
The Planning Session of the Reidsville City Council was held on Monday, October 2, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.  Members of Council present:



Curtis Colwell


Virgil Duckworth



 Lindsay Bennett 


 Doug Williams



Absent:
Carolyn Crume-Blackshear
This meeting was brought to order by Mayor Clifton at 5:00 p.m.; prayer was given by Councilman Virgil Duckworth, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mayor advised the agenda items for the regularly scheduled Council Meeting will begin with public comments.  The agenda items, starting with last month’s minutes, which have been provided for review, and Department supervisors monthly reports will remain the same.
Other agenda items will include old business consisting of discussion of dilapidated properties.  Mayor stated there is a serious issue on Leigh Circle.
Other agenda items will include the Reidsville Airport Authority.  Ms. Holly Nielsen and Mr. Billy Smith were present to represent the RAA in their request for funds.  Mr. Smith stated the airport is a tremendous asset and is used frequently.  He spoke of several individuals who utilize the airport and their contributions to our community.  The airport is requesting funds from the State to install an automated weather observing system.  This system is active 24 hours a day/7 days a week and is updated every minute.  He feels this will be a huge benefit to our facility due to many pilots cannot land without a weather system being available.  Due to our facility not being equipped with one, the Vidalia Airport has to be utilized.  Mayor Clifton asked if there will be any funds contributed by the airport authority to assist with this project.  Ms. Nielsen and Mr. Smith were not familiar with the ability of the airport to contribute at this time; however, they were asked to provide more information on this matter during Monday’s regularly scheduled meeting.  Mr. Van Kennedy spoke from the audience and asked that this item be included on next week’s agenda and he was advised this item was scheduled for the Council Meeting’s agenda.
Council Members were asked if there were any comments and/or concerns in their area:
Councilwoman Lindsay Bennett asked for the status of the debris pick-up following the storm.  She was advised there is one Public Works employee picking up debris every day.  The inmate detail is assisting when they can and we are collecting all debris in one location so it can measured in accordance with FEMA requirements.
Councilman Virgil Duckworth asked how many days a week is the inmate detail working and he was advised they work 4 days a week.  He stated they are working very hard.

Councilman Doug Williams had no comments and/or concerns at this time.

Councilman Curtis Colwell had no comments and/or concerns at this time.

Mrs. Murray advised Council the flu shots approved during the last Council Meeting will be administered on Thursday, October 5, 2017 for anyone wishing to obtain a flu shot.  She reminded everyone to bring their insurance cards with them.  Mrs. Walker will file all insurance claims for you.  If you do not have health insurance coverage, the cost of the shot is $19.00.

Mayor Clifton concluded by advising Council, there are approximately 40 meters left in the city that are not digital-read meters.  To complete this project, he has asked Curry Ahouse from National Meters to provide a quote to complete the purchase and installation of these meters.

At this time, Mayor asked if there were any comments from the audience and Attriss Nail stood and addressed Council.  He stated on the subject of old business, the only property mentioned was on Leigh Circle; however, he has identified several more properties than that.  He stated there are 3 properties right here that need cleaning up and he asked why we are not requiring other properties to clean up also.  He stated if we have an ordinance, we should follow the ordinance.  Also, we are losing businesses, or businesses don’t want to come here, with some of the properties looking the way they do.  He stated we should apply this ordinance to everyone, not just one person.
There being no further agenda items to discuss, and no comments from Council Members, a motion was made to adjourn this meeting. This meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.


Motion made by:


Doug Williams

2nd by:




Virgil Duckworth

Vote:




Approved - Unanimous

